An Audit / Workshop Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 28th day of May 2008

Roll Call:                
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

George A. Woolsey, Councilman

Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:       
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh 
James W. Osborne, Town Engineer
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

         Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

                Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the Roll Call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 



Councilman Benedict led the pledge to the flag. 
3. ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

New # 15
ANIMAL CONTROL:    Repairs to Shelter Kennel 
4. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $782,574.68. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene recalled that at a previous Audit Meeting she asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to contact Reliable Cleaning and ask them to put the date for the time period of work that was done on their invoices. Mr. Zarutskie had sent her a memo stating he spoke to Mr. Gary Pollard, owner of Reliable Cleaning, and he assured him they would date the invoices. She now has another invoice without a date. She asked him to please contact them again about this issue. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5. LOCAL LAW AMENDING:  Business District & Veterinary Uses
Marcia Jacobowitz came before the Board on behalf of her client James Fischer, D.V.M.
Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Paiquadio went to look at the property that Dr. Fischer wants to rezone. (see attached letters).
Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio discussed dividing lot 9 for the rezoning. 
Ms. Jacobowitz said that Dr. Fischer has spoken to Mr. Perez, owner of lot 9, and Mr. Perez wants the line to go to the stonewall that exists in the field on this property.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, suggested that Ms. Jacobowitz discuss the Board’s alternatives with Mr. Perez, which is not to rezone Mr. Perez’s property or rezone the property on the line that Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio have suggested. 
Ms. Jacobowitz expressed concerns with leaving lot 9 residential because the lots on each side are IB. She said there has been a lot of thought to where the line should be put and the most logical is what is indicated on the map. 
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Councilwoman Greene suggested the Board look at the original application.
Ms. Jacobowitz said the original request included lots 10, 11, 9, 20, 19, 18, 17, 16, 15, 14, 13 and 12. The most logical place to draw the line is to where the property is usable for a property owner. She said there has to be another Public Hearing and the property owners will receive notices of the Hearing. If they have objections, they will have an opportunity to express them at that time. 

Councilman Benedict suggested the Board sit down, draw a line on the map where they want the rezoning line to go, and then sit down with those property owners to see if it is agreeable with them. 

Councilman Woolsey said the lot numbers are 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, and 20.

Ms. Jacobowitz said then there will be an R zone between an IB & B. 

Mark Taylor asked Ms. Jacobowitz if she wanted to go back to see if Mr. Perez, Principle of lot # 9 and Dr. Fischer will consider what the Board has offered. Then let him know. He said a description will still be needed. 

6. LOCAL LAW AMENDING SECTION 95 (Regulation of Clothing Bins)
Supervisor Booth stated at a previous Audit Meeting the Board asked Mr. Taylor to draft a Local Law amending the Code’s clothing bid container provisions for to review.

Mark Taylor said the Town is introducing a permit requirement. The permit is limited to non profit 501 (C) (3) organizations, Fire Districts, Ambulance Corps and Veterans’ organizations. There will be no fee for this permit. Additional changes include a restriction on the bin being placed in any front yard, under the zoning code. They can not be placed on residential properties. The owner’s name, telephone number, and permit number has to be placed on the bin.  
Councilman Benedict asked Mr. Taylor what happens to the bins that are already in place.

Mr. Taylor said a period of time has been allotted for people to come in and apply for a permit. There is also a provision that the property owner as well as the bin owner are responsible and liable for violations. 

The Board thanked Mr. Taylor for acting on this matter so quickly.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to set a Public Hearing for the Local Law amending section 95 for June 16, 2008 at 7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7. LOCAL LAW:  Overlay District for Self-Storage Facilities
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Taylor talked to the applicant to see if a change from a three story building to a two story building would be acceptable. 
Mr. Taylor said that is was.
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Supervisor Booth said the Town also has a request from an applicant for the property located on 9W across from Lattintown Road, next to Mary Jane’s Ice Cream Stand. There is an existing self storage unit on this property and they want to bring their standards up. They are asking that the overlay district apply to their property. The property is currently nonconforming and would not be able to upgrade.  
Mr. Taylor said the Board has to consider if they want to put an overlay in another corridor and whether they want to have the overlay district run north up 9W in all of the B District, or just a portion of the area be in the overlay district. Mr. Taylor said the overlay district just adds another use in the B District. 

Supervisor Booth said that he and Mr. Taylor will map the area to be considered for rezoning and bring it back for the Board to look at. 

Mark Taylor said his recommendation is to have both property owners pay $3,500.00 for consultant fees. If there is any money remaining it will be divided equally between both applicants.    

The storage units will be limited to two story buildings with a minimum 10 acre lot size.

8. PUBLIC ROAD REQUEST:  Country Acres Court
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, met with the homeowners on Country Acres Drive which is a private road. The homeowners want to know the basic requirements to convert this road to a Town road. 
Supervisor Booth asked the residents attending the meeting from Country Acres Drive if everyone on the road approves of this change and are there any vacant lots. 

The residents said everyone agreed and the only vacant lot is the one the road is on. 

Supervisor Booth asked if the property was the road is on is owned by someone who does not reside on the road and have there been any negotiations to acquire the parcel.  

The residents said it is owned by someone who does not live on the road and there haven’t been any negotiations at the present time.
Mark Taylor said it would be difficult for the Town to establish this as a Town road without agreement of the owner of the road. The only way for the Town to obtain ownership would be through a condemnation process, and that is only if the owner agrees. It is not an easy process for municipalities to convert a private road to a Town road because it involves a public hearing, recognition of public need being established and a petition to the New York State Supreme Court to obtain a judge’s consent for the condemnation. Then there is a process in which the value is established by the Town for the acquisition that can be challenged in Court by the owner of the property. This is a long and difficult process for the Town to obtain ownership of the property if there is not a willing seller. If the residents of the road wanted to upgrade their private road to Town standards they would need a petition and upgrade the road to Town standards. 
A resident asked why was this property sold as a building lot in 1976 when the subdivision was established.
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Mr. Taylor said he could not answer that question without reviewing the records.

A resident asked who is liable for the road and are they held captive by the person who bought the lot this road is on. 

Mr. Taylor said basically when a subdivision is created and it shows a road, the lots that have access over that road will continue to have access over the road and rights over the road for that access. The owner of that lot is severely restricted by the other homeowners’ rights that were shown on a subdivision map and you will continue to have the right to access their properties. 
Supervisor Booth asked if the residents have had contact with the property owner. 
A resident asked if they were able to acquire this property back how can they present this to the Town for this to be a Town Road.

Mr. Taylor said there are basically two ways. The first and most preferable to the Town Board would be to improve the road to Town standards then dedicate and deed the road to the Town. The second way would be to petition the Town to take the road and improve it to Town road standards, bond the costs and then assess the homeowners of the road as a special improvement district. The costs are spread out over a period of time and levied to their tax bill. 
(see attached letter)  

At this time Mr. Osborne said there were two engineers here tonight for the engineering project and could they be heard at this time. 

14.       ENGINEERING:

B. Zazon Drainage District

John Peckacini, from Peters, Zack and Fal, came before the Board to discuss a road waiver for the Driscoll Subdivision.

James Osborne said this Subdivision consists of eleven lots on a proposed Town road off of Fostertown Road. This project has been in front of the Planning Board for some time and has not been in front of the Town Board for the drainage issues. Basically, the Board has to determine if the Town wants to proceed and establish a Town Drainage District. A report has been submitted and Mr. Osborne has met with the engineers and there are a few details that have to be finalized before they are ready for a Public Hearing. Some of the details are adding the insurance costs, showing the Town the landscaping plan, and the fence detail around the detention basin has to be defined.
Supervisor Booth said it has been the practice of the Town that proposed Town roads generally have a public drainage district added. He asked the Board if they want to change the policy.
The Board all agreed not to change the policy. 
Supervisor Booth said it is the intention of the Board to have this as a public drainage district. 
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John Peckacini said there are nine catch basins with a collection system in the middle of the roadway. They were not aware that the Board would require a landscaping plan. Steve Esposito did put together a landscape plan for this project and it has been reviewed by the Planning Board. They did obtain the specifications for the fencing from Mr. Osborne. He said as far as the operation of the system, the water will be collected through the roadways via catch basins and pipes and will go into a proposed T-1 detention pond designed to meet the DEC criteria. This has been reviewed by the Planning Board and their engineer. In addition there are rain gardens provided for on six of the lots where the rainwater can not be drained to the detention ponds. The lot owner will have the responsibility of maintaining the rain gardens and they will not be part of the drainage district.    
Councilman Woolsey asked to have the rain gardens explained in more detail.

Mr. Peckacini said some of the lots are too far from the catch basins. The rain gardens are a small depressed area that is fully landscaped. They are designed to collect the rainwater from the rooftops and driveways. This water is collected and is distributed to the rain garden and is an acceptable system for the DEC.  
Mr. Osborne said they need to have the insurance costs for their maintenance cost estimate before a public hearing is held.
Mr. Peckacini said the insurance costs will be $200.00 annually and will be divided among the eleven homeowners. 
Mr. Taylor said that the lot areas that contain both the detention basins and the roads might pose some complications because there is a highway function on one hand and a drainage district function on the other hand. Typically, when the Town takes property into an improvement district they identify that property separately for that use. The Town could ask for two descriptions that divide out the detention basins and the roads in the dedication deed. Mr. Taylor said that they should be prepared to have a deed, so that the Town can identify what is the drainage district and distinguish it from what is being dedicated as a road. 

Councilwoman Greene and the Board want the detention basins listed as a separate lot. 
Mr. Taylor said he would talk to Mr. Donnelly. 
Mr. Osborne said when the Town receives a new submittal that includes what was talked about this morning and tonight he and Mr. Taylor will be able to make a recommendation to the Board and schedule a public hearing based on the petition.  

A.
Driscoll Subdivision Road Waivers

Rachel Lockwood and Ross Winglovitz, from Engineering Properties, PC, are in front of the Board tonight to request a road waiver for Driscoll Subdivision. Mr. Winglovitz said they were in front of this Board a year ago about such issues as fencing the detention ponds, sidewalks, and open space ownership. They have presently completed SEQR with the Planning Board and are looking for preliminary approval. An issue came up regarding the detail design of the road elevations. 
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Mr. Osborne said he first wanted to concentrate on the K value waivers. On vertical and horizontal curves the Town specifices a minimum K value of 50. In the past the Town has allowed a developer to use a K value that meets traffic standards but not the Town’s standards. This allows a vertical or horizontal curve at 30 miles per hour that can go down to a K value of 29. There is an instance where a K value does not mean anything, such as in an area where you are approaching a stop sign then a K value of 19 can be used. In this subdivision there are four curves that have been identified and are less than the Town standard. Three of those still meet AASHTO standards, but there is one where the K value is being designed for a speed limit of 25 miles per hour. Under AASHTO it does allow for a lower K value where there is sufficient reason for economic value. The K value for the Driscoll Subdivision is right at the crossing of the Quassaick Creek. 

Mark Taylor said this road will not be designed to meet Town road standards because the engineering standards will not be met. It could become a legal issue. 

Mr. Winglovitz said the K value takes into account how quickly you can change from a grade going in one direction to a grade going in another direction and is considered when you are designing a curb for a road. In this instance, you can see for a long distance in the daylight hours. The problem comes at night when you can only see so far in front of the car. What has been proposed is to light the area in question and then headlight distance is not an issue. There are also no intersections or driveways coming into the road at this location. There will also be a cautionary speed sign stationed on both sides of the road area. These three things mitigate the design factor and are permitted under AASHTO. To meet the Town’s standards, 25 feet of fill will be needed across the creek.
Mr. Osborne asked Creighton Manning to look at the design with a critical eye and make professional recommendations to this Board before they act.
Mr. Taylor asked if a DOT approval is needed to set speed limits on bridges or does the municipality set the speed limit. 
Mr. Osborne is going to talk to the DOT.
Mr. Winglovitz said the Town specifications call for a negative grade away. This project has three instances where there is a two percent positive grade. They are asking for a waiver for those instances because in order to comply a lot of rock removal and potential blasting is required. This is a mild grade where the primary purpose is to control drainage which has been accomplished.
Mr. Osborne said the Board will meet with Engineering Properties again in two weeks.

 9.
HIGHWAY:  Heavy Duty Truck Standardization 
Supervisor Booth said he has not received the reason from the Highway Superintendent as to why the other two low bidders were rejected and that is why he is going to postpone this item.  Supervisor Booth said Mark Taylor has drawn up a Resolution for the standardization of the Highway Department truck purchases. There was a resolution drawn up in 2004 but it was never voted on by the Board.
Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Board has asked Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, why the truck standardization was necessary. 
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Councilwoman Greene said the standardization would close the door for other dealers to bid and why has Mack Truck been chosen. 

Supervisor Booth said in previous years the standardization of Mack trucks was necessary because not as many parts need to be stocked for the repair and upkeep of the trucks. He also said the longevity is greater with Mack truck. 

Councilman Piaquadio said that there is also a computer program necessary and it would be costly if the Town needed more than one system.  

Councilwoman Greene said she did not see a time frame listed in the Resolution and will the hands of  future Boards be tied if the Town wanted to purchase other makes of trucks.  

Mark Taylor said the Board could provide a review in the resolution or other Town Boards could revoke this resolution.   

Councilman Benedict said standardization is an overall savings because not as many parts have to be stocked and Mack Truck meets the Town’s needs and stands up for a long period of time. 

It was the overall decision of the Board to discuss this matter with James LaColla, Fleet Maintenance, and Darrell Benedict and then bring it back to the Board.
10.    
RECREATION:

Councilwoman Greene commended Mr. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation and Councilman Woolsey for the success of the Memorial Day Parade. 
A. 
2008 Camp Chadwick Trips
There was a memo dated May 15, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, for the 2008 Camp Chadwick trips. The Recreation Department received three quotes from bus companies for the trips. The lowest quote was submitted by Mid State located at 16 Haffman Street in Spring Valley, New York.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Mid State Bus Company (see attached trips and prices) for the 2008 Camp Chadwick trips. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.
Chaperone Stipend
Supervisor Booth said that in the past the Board has had overtime concerns about the chaperone pay rate. It was decided that a stipend should be given instead of an hourly rate. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 15, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to pay Debbie DeAgostine a stipend of $120.00 per day to chaperone the five day Wildwood, N. J. trip. They departed from the Recreation Department on May 18, 2008 and returned on May 22, 2008. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Petrillo to give the Board a list of everyone going on the trips.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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C.
Camp Chadwick:
Duty Free Lunch
Supervisor Booth said Mr. Petrillo submitted a memo stating the Town policy requires a duty-free lunch for those working six or more consecutive hours. He is asking for a variance for the 2008 Camp Chadwick summer staff because they continuously monitor the campers, even during lunch hours. This will eliminate the counselors from punching in and out for lunch. They will work a straight eight hours, but will be able to eat their lunch during this time.
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the memo dated May 16, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo for a variance to the policy for the 2008 Camp Chadwick summer staff where the time used for lunch for the staff is still required to be used in a supervisory position to monitor the activities and safety of the campers. This is also the case whenever the camp takes a day trip and camper supervision takes priority over any other activity. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
D.
Resolution of Support for 2007-2008 Tree Planting Cost Share Grant
Mr. Petrillo said that Donna Burgess, Administrative Assistant to the Recreation Department, is currently preparing a grant application for the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation, Urban and Community Forestry Program under their 2007-2008 Tree Planting Cost-Share Grant. At this time a resolution is required. Mr. Petrillo said it will cost around $10,000.00 for the tree planting that is planned. This grant is due June 4, 2008.

Councilman Benedict asked Mr. Petrillo his plan for planting the trees.

Mr. Petrillo said he would like to start an Arboretum.

Councilman Benedict wants to know the exact amount and suggested bringing this back at the June 2nd meeting.
E.
Capital Improvement Account
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 1, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, to blacktop the area in the front of the large pavilion. This would include the bathroom area and the price is not to exceed $5,000.00. The work will be done by the Town’s Highway Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated the reason for this project is to eliminate excessive mud and possible safety hazards (tripping) around the pavilion and bathroom area
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to withdraw the funds from the Parkland Trust Fund account for the blacktopping by the side of the bathrooms and the front of the large pavilion. This amount is not to exceed $5,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

F. 
Bathroom Area Black Topping
This item was included in the number 10E motion.
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G.
Chadwick Lake Pavilion Rental Request

Councilman Woolsey said that St. Luke’s Cornwall Hospital is part of the community and is in favor of their request to use the large pavilion at no charge. The Board agreed.

Councilman Benedict said it would be nice if they extended invitations to the Board.

Councilwoman Greene said that last year she did receive a complaint that babies born within the year were not invited to last year’s Elaine Kaplan NICU birthday party. She asked to have all the new parents and babies invited. 
Councilman Piaquadio recommended that a policy be composed of all of the organizations, businesses, and groups that would be exempt from paying a fee for the use of the Chadwick Lake Pavilions. 

Mr. Petrillo said the only people who are exempt from the fee are the school systems and they use the pavilion during the week. Any non-for-profit organizations are exempt as long as they use it from Monday through Friday. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 22, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo to allow the St. Luke’s Cornwall Hospital us the large Chadwick Lake Park pavilion on Sunday, July 20, 2008 for their annual Elaine Kaplan NICU birthday party. The fee for the pavilion will be waived. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
H. Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 20, 2008 submitted by Robert Petrillo to reimbursement Lisa Rappa for the 2008 spring semester for early education courses she took in the amount of $800.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Petrillo if he has the transcripts stating Ms. Rappa passed this course.

Mr. Petrillo said yes he did.
Councilman Woolsey asked if the courses Ms. Rappa were taking were work related.

Mr. Petrillo said she is taking courses in early education and they are work related.

Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated this request will bring Ms. Rappa to the maximum allowed for the 2008 reimbursement program.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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11.     PERSONNEL:  Pre-Employment Physicals
 A memo dated May 22, 2008 was submitted by Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, stating the new workers’ compensation carrier, PERMA, does not require pre-employment physicals for employees. PERMA strongly recommends that the Town continue this practice.
Supervisor Booth said it costs the Town $1,000.00 to $1,500.00 per year for pre-employment physicals. The reduction in the Town’s workers’ compensation insurance is about $250,000.00 because the Town has the pre-employment physicals done.

Councilman Woolsey is in favor of continuing the physicals and asked to add drug testing to the physical. 

The Board agreed.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to continue the practice of pre-employment physicals including a PPD (tuberculosis) test with the addition of drug and steroid testing. These tests will be done through Medicus Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the County now has a practice where new employees pay for their own fingerprinting. He would like to know how many applicants are accepted, their fingerprinting is done, and then they decide not to take the position they applied for.
The Board did not think this was a problem, but Supervisor Booth is going to talk to Roseanne Smith.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.    WATER DISTRIBUTION:  Laborer Position

William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, submitted a memo requesting approval to start the hiring process to replace a Laborer in the Water Distribution Department. This Laborer is replacing the Laborer who was terminated on May 23, 2008. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request submitted by William Puchalski to start the hiring process for a Laborer. The starting rate is $11.9337 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if this position would be posted in-house first.

Supervisor Booth said it would.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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13.    CODE COMPLIANCE:  Road Name

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 5, 2008, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance, for the road name of Blue Springs Road. This road is in the Orange Lake Fire District, is Section 28 Block l Lot 18.2 and is located off Lakeside Road. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said he would like to see roads named after residents who have given their lives for our country. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.     ENGINEERING:

    A.
Driscoll Subdivision Road Waivers

 B.
Zazon Drainage District

 These items were discussed after item number 5 on the agenda.

15.        ADD ON 
ANIMAL CONTROL: Repair of Back Kennel

                Supervisor Booth said Mary Meyer, Animal Control Superintendent, submitted a quote     for the renovation of the back kennels that will cost $4,125.00.


Councilman Piaquadio said he met with Ms. Meyer and Les Cornell, Buildings and Grounds, and these repairs will bring the building up to standards. There was also a report submitted by the State to repair the concrete and the door between the kennel and shelter. They also said the back walls of the kennel need to be repaired. Les Cornell has the money in his budget for these renovations. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request submitted by Mary Meyers, for the repairs needed for the back kennel in the amount of $4,125.00. The work will be done by Tom Hazard. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
___________________________      _______________________________
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

